Hatley Parish Council

Ordinary Meeting May 10th 2004

MINUTES

1. Apologies: None.  Cllrs Drake, Astor, Ridgway, Ward attended.  Cllr Mrs Dixon in  the Chair, Clerk Kindersley, seven electors, D/Cllr Wilson.

2. Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of the Council held on March 1st 2004. 

The Clerk read the minutes of the meeting of March 1st 2004 which were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

3. Matters Arising

Mr Mann was not present to update the Council on the public question put to the Scrutiny Committee at South Cambs by the Council – which he had attended on behalf of the PC – to be tabled at July’s meeting.

Clerk reported that the Richardson estate had granted the Hatley Park estate a 99 year lease for the land at the Village Hall sometime in the 1960s. Reversion would take place if the Hall ceased its current use. Permission of both parties would be needed to resurface the carpark.

Clerk reported a Police Community Support Officer funded by South Cambs would be based in Gamlingay.

Mrs Ward reported that she had obtained a quote for a bench by the play equipment of £482. Agreed to defer to July meeting to get further quotes. Likewise tree guards at £100.

4. Finance

Cllr Ridgway proposed and Cllr Ward seconded payment of quarterly inspection charge for Mr Ball and Insurance.

5. Planning

Barn Farm East Hatley: It was agreed Mrs Ward would be attending the forthcoming Appeal. 

6. Hatley Website Group

Mrs Jenkins reported to the Council on recent meetings of the Website Group and announced that it was planned to go live by June 6th. More input was needed from  Hatley St George. Permission was being sought from landowners to use photographs on the website. She confirmed that it will have a secure area on the site. 

7.
Play Equipment

A visiting Cricket Team member had reversed into the swings causing considerable damage. Mr Wilsher needs to quote for the damage repair (Clerk to follow up). It was hoped that although Cornhill Insurance would cover accidental damage it would be preferable if the person concerned paid for the remedial work. Dr Drake agreed to liaise with Mr Wilsher regarding slight safety alterations to the fireman’s pole. He also announced he had a letter from Awards for All signing off the grant. Cllr Ridgway to do May inspection and Cllr Dixon to do June’s.

8.
Questions from the Public

It was agreed that the white traffic bollards at the Church entrance were better than nothing. Agreed to ask for tiger’s teeth road markings on the road at the speed limiting signs into the village.  PC to monitor situation.

The Clerk reiterated the response from the East Anglian Ambulance service re Mrs Ollerenshaw’s complaint which had been extensively discussed at a previous meeitng of the Council. Agreed to write to seek assurance that the GPS system now being used would find Hatley addresses without difficulty. 

9.
Time & Date of Next Meeting

There being no other business the meeting was closed at 9.15pm. The next meeting to be on July 5th 2004.

These minutes are published and provided, and may be used, only on the basis that the user assumes all responsibility for any loss, damage or consequence resulting directly or indirectly from them or their use. For the avoidance of doubt the only legally acceptable version of the Minutes of Hatley Parish Council are those signed in Public Meetings by the Chairman. They are available for public inspection from the Clerk.

